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 NEWS
Summer 2013

New Board Member and Officers Elected at May 28 Meeting
At its May 28 regular meeting, the Chesterfield Mews board of directors, in accordance with the recommendation of the nominating committee, elected John Whitlock of Delburne Court to the open at-large position vacated by Brian Saal.  John will serve out the two years remaining on Brian’s term.  
After John’s appointment, a new slate of officers was elected for the coming year.  Bob Parker of Readsborough retains his role as board president; Gordon Silcox of Colchester Brook was elected vice president; and newcomers Bill Saint of Colchester Brook and Jimmy Xu of Readsborough were elected secretary and treasurer respectively.  In other prominent community roles, Bruce Pincus of Colchester Brook was named chairman of the Architectural Control Committee, and Margaret Kerr-McKown of Guysborough was appointed to the key position of grounds liaison.  Kevin Noca of Readsborough retains his three hats of webmaster, newsletter editor, and aMewsments key coordinator.  John Whitlock and Bill Saint will serve as the board conduits to the Grounds Working Group.  The board looks forward to an exciting and productive upcoming year.
Board Approves Guidelines Solar 
Energy Collection Device 
The board of directors approved final guidelines for the use and installation of solar energy collection devices.  Pursuant to Section 67-700 and 67-701 of the Virginia Code, the Virginia Common Interest Community Board (“CICB”) has promulgated final regulations imposing a requirement that each common interest community (including condominiums, property owners’ associations and cooperatives) shall not prohibit an owner from installing or using a solar energy collection device on that owner’s property and that the common interest community may estab-

lish reasonable restrictions concerning the size, place, and manner of placement of such devices.
The full, signed version of the guidelines are approved as Chesterfield Mews Community Association Policy Resolution 2013-01 and are posted on the homepage of www.inthemews.com.  Hardcopies of the guidelines are also available on request through any member of the board of directors or architectural control committee.  
Bloom Day a Huge Success
Saturday, May 18 was a day to remember in the Mews. The first-ever Bloom Day could not have been more successful or rewarding for all those who participated. Despite the threat of rain, more than 20 dedicated Mews residents showed up at Kelly’s Circle at 9 AM sharp to begin tackling the list of planned community projects developed by the dedicated members of the Grounds Working Group. It was a very productive day!
1. The “jungle” around the fence along upper Readsborough that borders Cravens Nursery was cleared. More than three truckloads of debris was removed and bagged.

2. Debris (sticks, stones, bricks) was cleared away from Guysborough, the frontage road, the bottom of Colchester Brook.

3. aMewsments was tidied up: debris was 
removed from the perimeter; the basketball court, tennis court, and playground were swept, and brush was cleared away from the fence around the basketball hoops.

Bloom Day will become a regular activity in the Mews. The next event will be sometime this coming September or early October.
New ACC Members Appointed
After a nearly year-long membership solicitation, we at long last have a new-look architectural control committee, with Bruce Pincus serving as chairman.  Ernie Keiser of Lower Eakin and Quan Nguyen of Guysborough round out the ACC membership.  

Of Mice and Neighbors
Our beautiful neighborhood is surrounded by woods and parkland. With this beauty comes challenging flora (such as poison ivy) and fauna (including field mice and other pests). Recently a number of neighbors have complained of the on-going battle with field mice around their yards and entering their homes. If you find mice or droppings in your home please trap the rodents and have a professional assess your home's exterior to seal all possible entry points. In addition, traps may be placed in your yard. Please also eliminate outside nesting areas such as unused/uncovered grills, debris, decaying woodpiles, or garbage that is not kept in a closed container. 
Our architectural inspection identified and cited some decaying wood stacked wrongfully outside of homeowner's fences. Please do your best to eliminate yard debris and set your weekly trash and recycling out before 6am on Friday or late Thursday evening.
 ACC-Approved Storm Doors

As part of the recently completed annual home inspections, the ACC would like to pass on new guidelines for approved storm doors.  Approved models are indicated below and are available at Home Depot and Lowe’s.  Please contact any ACC member if you have any questions.  

1.  Home Depot:  The closest Home Depot is at 3201 Lee Highway, about 1.5 miles from the Mews.  Go to the “millwork” desk.

     a. Manufacturer:  Andersen
     b. Models:  2000, 3000 and 4000 series, Full View Door Clear Glass
     c. Color:  Bronze
2.  Lowe’s:  The closest Lowe’s is at 13856 Metrotech Dr., Chantilly, VA, about 9 miles from the Mews.  Phone: (703) 376-6300. 

     a. Manufacturer:  Pella

     b. Model:  Select, Full View door Clear-Glass
     c. Color:  Brown

     d. Manufacturer: Lawson
     e. Model: Signature, Full View, Clear Glass
     f.  Color: Brown
Odds and Ends . . .     

Community Yard Sale Coming September 7.  
There will be a community yard sale on Saturday, September 7, beginning at 8:00 AM. More details to follow, and the yard sale announcement will also be posted on Craigslist.  For any questions you might have, or for anything you might want advertised in the Yard Sale ad, please contact Joe Herron at zahle96@gmail.com.  
A few friendly reminders about trash and recycling.  Thanks to all for making the smooth transition to the once per week trash and recycling day on Friday.  Here are a few gentle reminders to keep things that way:
1.  As mentioned earlier in this newsletter, please place trash/recycling on the curb no earlier than 6:00 PM on Thursday.
2.  If you are going to be away, please try to arrange with a neighbor to put trash, recyclables or yard waste out at the permissible time 
3.  Please use a bin for your recycled materials.  You may use your own or get one for free by contacting Republic at (703) 818-8222.
4.  Yard waste is picked up on Wednesdays between March 1 and December 24. The waste should be put out after 6 p.m. Tuesday and no later than 6 the next morning.  Only yard waste placed in clear plastic bags is accepted. Small piles of brush should be tied with twine and may not exceed 4 feet in length or 50 pounds in weight.
Got a suggestion for a newsletter item?  For this, or any questions, comments, or suggestions you might have, please make sure to take full advantage of the “Contact Us” section of www.inthemews.com. 
	
	Address
	Original List Price
	Sold Price
	Days on Market
	Model
	Status

	
	3141 Guysborough
	$448,900 
	$440,000 
	10
	B
	Sold (14 February 2013)

	2013 Real Estate Activity
	3177 Colchester Brook
	$348,000 
	$331,000 
	19
	C
	Sold (30 January 2013)

	
	3177 Colchester Brook
	$367,500 
	$367,500 
	0
	C
	Sold (11 March 2013)

	
	3156 Colchester Brook
	$389,000 
	
	0
	B
	Under Contract (Contingent until 20 August 2013)

	
	3134 Colchester Brook
	$381,999
	$355,000
	2
	B
	Sold (11 July 2013)

	
	3140 Guysborough
	$439,000
	$431,000
	47
	B
	Sold (12 July 2013) 
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The Chesterfield Mews Community Association provides this newsletter for informational purposes only. It is not officially endorsed by cmca. For official guidance, please refer to the official records of the association, maintained by the secretary.
